
 

 
1 

 

7th April 2022 
 

 

 
As we conclude our first term, I would like to thank 

both parents and staff for your co-operation during 

this somewhat trying time for everyone. 

 

The COVID restrictions are easing in Term 2, and 

parents are allowed on site, masked, to do things 

outside of the classroom. This means our P & C and 

School Council meetings will be held on campus 

again. I hope restrictions to the classroom will follow 

on. 
 
Variety Club 

 
We had an enthusiastic drive-by from the Variety 

Club, and the children's laughter during the Magician 

Show was rewarding to watch. The Variety Club also 

handed out a small bag of goodies to the children. 

The equipment from the grant has arrived, and the 

children are enjoying the magnetic construction sets. 

There are puppets and a puppet theatre to unpack 

for next term's fun. 
 
Scitech  Visit  

Thank you to the P & C for funding our visit next term 

from Scitech on May 20th. This year we will have the 

Mix and Make Show. Science can happen in all 

sorts of places. From the kitchen to the bathroom, 

students explore what happens when we combine 

different things – both following a recipe and making 

up some of their own. 

 

These shows are always of high interest, and we look 

forward to participating. 

 
Sport 

We have had hockey coaching this term on Friday 

afternoon. Rocket and Penny have been endlessly 

patient and skilled coaches and I have seen the 

children develop confidence in their ball handling and 

enthusiasm for sport. 

 

We also caught up with tennis as we had a couple of 

lessons to do.  
 
Healthy Schools Program 

I am currently looking at a Healthy Schools program 

grant application to revamp our veggie patch, which 

has dwindled. The main issue is for it to be effectively 

irrigated as hand watering and hand moved 

sprinklers are not efficient. We would also like to put 

in some more bush tucker planting. I am hoping for 

some community input and participation. If you have 

any other ideas, please call or email the school, and 

I can contact you. The application has to be in by the 

end of April. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Principal 

 

Important Dates 
 

Hockey Clinics 

Friday’s Week 6-10 

 
School Holidays  

9th April – 25th April 

 
Term Two Commences 

26th April 

 
ANZAC Ceremony 

27th April @ 10am 

 
NAPLAN 

10th May – 13th May 

 
Scitech Visit 

20th May 
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Djeran Season 

Djeran (which runs 

roughly from April - 

May). Djeran is a time of 

cooling, heralded by a 

shift in wind direction 

and intensity - gentle 

southerly winds and light 

breezes bring a 

welcome relief from the 

hot weather, and flying 

ants take to the skies  

 

Also known as the Season of Adulthood, many 

animal offspring have now reached maturity and 

have either left their parents or are getting ready to. 

Pelicans begin to migrate north, and some people will 

happily note that spider numbers begin to decrease! 

 
HAPPY EASTER 

I hope you all enjoy the holiday, I 

know the children are looking 

forward to Easter.  

 

Fiona Farren 
Principal 
 
 
 
 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

As you would be aware, government schools do not 

have school fees. What we have instead is a system 

called Voluntary School Contributions.  

At Woodanilling PS, this is set to $45.00 a year for 

each student.  

 

We use these funds to supplement a range of 

resources and consumables for students such as: 

cooking and science ingredients, art and craft 

materials and teaching aids to support learning 

across the curriculum.  

 

To pay your contribution, you can either pay online 

via direct debit to: 

 

Account Name: Woodanilling Primary School 

BSB: 066 040 

Account Number: 1990 0217 

 

If paying via direct debit, please include the child’s 

family name in the description.  If you would like to 

pay via cash or cheque, please come to the front 

office where Kara will be able to assist you. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

 

 
 

Strong relationships Week 2 - Stress 
management 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

What a busy first term we have had. Most of us are 

tired and ready for a break. How have you gone with 

the self-care? If you are like me, often “tomorrow” or 

“later” are my automatic responses when I think 

about doing something for me. If we keep pushing 

ourselves with all the “Should do “and “Ought to” it 

can lead to us being stressed and unable to relax. 

Not only do we miss out but those around us miss out 

as we are often not able to enjoy the little things in 

life with our loved ones.  

 

Most days, after recess and lunch, the teachers have 

a time of rest and mindfulness. It helps the children 

refocus after the excitement of outdoor play.  I have 

attached some simple mindfulness exercises for you 

to try over the holidays (pages 6 & 7 of the 

newsletter). Maybe try them as a family (then again, 

that might add to the stress level !!!). Whatever works 

best for you. I don’t think you will be disappointed with 

the results.  Have a safe and restful break.  
 
Julie-Ann Evans 
School Chaplain 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Anxiety – how to help your child 

All children experience anxious feelings as part of 

their normal childhood development. Some anxious 

feelings include fear, agitation, nervousness, worry 

and apprehension. Some children find it harder to get 

these feelings under control and may experience 

anxiety more intensely and more often than others. 

Anxiety is when the level of fear or worry about 

something is out of proportion to the level of risk or 

danger. Thinking about the situation makes them 

more worried and tense. 

If your child is experiencing anxiety, try to: 

School News 

School Nurse 

Chaplain’s Chat  
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 Acknowledge your child’s fear – don’t dismiss 

or ignore it. 

 Gently encourage them to do things they’re 

anxious about, but don’t push them to face 

situations they’re not yet ready to face. 

 Wait until they actually get anxious before you 

step in to help 

 Praise him for doing something they’re 

anxious about, rather than criticizing them for 

being afraid. 

 Avoid labelling your child as ‘shy’ or ‘anxious’. 

Your child might need some extra support if their 

anxiety stops them from doing the things they want 

to do or interferes with their friendships, school work 

or family life.  

 

If you are worried about your child, contact your local 

Community Health Nurse, School Psychologist or 

General Practitioner. For more information about 

anxiety in children go to www.raisingchildren.net.au 

or www.healthyfamilies.beyondblue.org.au 

Sharon Muir 
School Nurse 
 

  
 
 

Hi All, the P & C recently met and carried out their 

annual AGM, followed by a general meeting. We 

haven’t been able to meet since October last year 

due to covid restrictions but have still been very 

active in the meanwhile so it has been not so easy to 

report of our comings and goings!  
 

We are humbled my the communities support for all 

of our events and although clouded by restrictions 

have had one of the most successful fundraising 

years to date with over $6000 raised.   

 

We are always on the lookout for fundraising ideas 

but are acutely aware of the strain on time and 

monetary donations on our families and community. 

So this year, being in a strong financial position have 

decided to decrease requests for donations and 

place a higher value on time and efforts from our 

active members! 

 

As part of our AGM, we welcomed two new families 

to the P & C community. We are happy to see 

Teacher Beth Jagers installed as a permanent 

position, and despite restricted access to the 

classroom that the staff and parents are navigating 

their way through a pretty tough time. 

  

It is hard to believe that the Woodanilling Primary 

School have been active since 1902! 120 years is a 

lot, and we are hoping to expand on the centenary 

celebrations and will be calling for all manner of 

memorabilia, so look out for calls for anything 

historical.  

 

We have a mothers day raffle coming up with some 

excellent prizes so be sure to enter! Our executive 

committee now includes myself. 

 

President: Danielle Perrie - 0476 601 399 

Vice President: Debra Johnston 

Secretary: Bindi Murray 

Treasurer: Kahlia Stephens 

Uniform Coordinator: Brooke Moulden 

 
CBH REGISTERED CHARITY  

Woodanilling PS P&C is 

now a CBH registered 

charity. This means, when 

farmers are processing 

their grain on LoadNet, 

they are now able to 

nominate the P&C via our Grower Number: 

40550436 to receive a grain donation. If you are 

unsure or require any assistance, please call the 

Grower Service Centre on 1800 199 083.  

Please spread the word!   

 
CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE  

The P&C is now registered for the Containers for 

Change program. Containers for Change is a 

recycling program which rewards the collection of 

eligible containers with a refund of 10c per item. 

Items can be collected and delivered to a refund point 

in Katanning or Wagin, at which you can nominate 

the P&C as your donation recipient using our 

Scheme ID: C10326397 
 

 

 

  

Your Woodanilling Primary School Council currently 

consists of 8 members who represent the Parents, 

Staff and P&C. All members are available should you 

have any concerns, questions or ideas about 

Woodanilling PS.  

 

Our next meeting will be held on Monday 4th April at 

4pm via Zoom.  

 

Feel free to contact me at any time on 

bindimurray@gmail.com. We are here for you, your 

children and our community.  

 

Bindi Murray  
School Council Chair

P & C News  

School Council  

http://www.raisingchildren.net.au/
http://www.healthyfamilies.beyondblue.org.au/
mailto:bindimurray@gmail.com
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Hello,  

 

What a busy term! We have had tennis and hockey clinics, The Variety Club do a drive-by and a magic show. 

We have enjoyed playing hairdressers and going to the beach in our role-play time. We really love the box 

construction area, and most days, we are taking home our creations.  

 
The end of the term is here and we are busily making easter baskets and hats. We have been looking forward 

to our Easter celebrations that lead up to the school holidays, and we are sharing what we might like to do on 

the holidays. Wishing everyone a safe and happy Easter break. 

 

Beth Jagers 
Classroom Teacher 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Classroom Update    
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Community Notices    
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TERM 2 2022 

 
 
 
 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY 

1 25 April 
 

ANZAC Day 

26 April 27 April 28 April 29 April 
 
 
 
 

30 April 1 May 

2 2 May 3 May 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 May 5 May 
 
 
 
 

 
Newsletter 

6 May 7 May 8 May 

3 9 May 10 May 
NAPLAN 
  
 
 
 
 

11 May 
NAPLAN 
  

12 May 
 NAPLAN 

13 May 
NAPLAN 
 
 
 

Walk Safely to 
School Day 

14 May 15 May 

4 16 May 17 May 
 
 
 
 
 
 

18 May 
  

19 May 
 
 
 
 

 
Newsletter 

20 May 
 

 
 
 

Scitech Visit 
10:15-11:55am 

21 May 22 May 
  

5  23 May 
 

 

24 May 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25 May 
 

 
 

National 
Simultaneous 
Storytime Day 

26 May  
 
 
 
 
 

National Sorry Day 

27 May 28 May 29 May 

6 30 May 
 
 

 
 

School Council 
Meeting @ 4pm 

31 May 1 June  
Makuru 
 
 
 
 
 

2 June 
 
 
 
 

 
Newsletter 

3 June 4 June 5 June 

7 6 June 
Labour Day PH 

7 June 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8 June  9 June 10 June 11 June 12 June 

8 13 June 14 June 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15 June 16 June 
 
 
 
 

 
Newsletter 

17 June 18 June 19 June 

9 20 June 21 June 
 
 
 
 
 
 

22 June 23 June 24 June 25 June 26 June 

10 27 June 
 
 
 
 
 
 

28 June 29 June 30 June 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter 

1 July 2 July 3 July 

Hol. 4 July 5 July 6 July 7 July 8 July 
  

9 July 10 July 

Hol. 11 July 12 July 13 July 
  

14 July 
  

15 July 16 July 17 July 


